Week of September 22nd

This unit we will be focusing on spiritual literacy and specifically looking at systems, interdependency, and rights and responsibilities. 

This week we will continue to review place value and learning about number bonds to help students to decompose numbers, improve their mental math abilities, and to master addition and subtraction. In addition, we will continue to go over specific addition strategies and begin working on specific subtraction strategies as well. We will continue with our multiplication timed tests every Wednesday.  Students are continuing with model drawing.  

In science we will continue to focus on fast changes on Earth and look at earthquakes, tsunamis, and volcanoes. Students will learn what causes earthquakes, tsunamis, and volcanoes, as well as the effects of these natural disasters. Students will also compare slow and fast changes. 
In Social Studies we will begin to discuss civic responsibilities. Students will compose a list of important civic responsibilities. We will also learn about core democratic values and the aligning responsibilities. Last week students took a practice test on identifying the 50 states on a map. Students should practice studying the location of the states and will be tested on October 31st. Students need to identify 45 out of 50 states in order to pass and move on to capitals. Once students pass their states and capitals they will receive a certificate. If students do not pass their states they will retest every 6 six weeks. The purpose of this is for students to develop a geographical awareness. 
In Reader’s workshop we will continue to build stamina.  Students will also practice various reading strategies we will review during reader’s workshop.  We will also focus on dictionary and thesaurus skills in preparation for Spelling and Vocabulary. Students collect their own spelling words for their list every Monday and are tested every Friday. They are expected to study their words at home. In addition, we will begin with our vocabulary lists and defining our words to begin applying them in our daily lives. Students will be assessed in vocabulary through their ability to use new vocabulary in their work. 
Writer’s Workshop students will continue drafting their personal narratives and work on revising their leads and their ends.  

This week in Islamics we will continue discussing our rights and responsibilities as Muslims. We will begin our discussion on Hajj and create Hajj passports as the Hajj season approaches us. Please keep in mind that the fourth grade Hajj assembly is Monday September 29th. Students need to bring in white Ihraam clothing for this assembly. 

Please check the weebly daily and email me with any questions or concerns. 

********Please do not try to discuss matters with me before school or during dismissal. The students are my priority at this time and I will not be able to give you my full attention at this time to discuss important matters.

I will gladly set up a time to meet with you. I ask that you please email me to set up a meeting.
